
 As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Acts 9:26-31
He explained how the Lord appeared to Saul and spoke to him on his journey.
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	I will praise you, Lord, 

in the assembly of your people.

	A te la mia lode, Signore, nella grande assemblea.




SECOND READING     John 3:18-24
His commandments are these: that we believe and that we love one another.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Alleluia, Alleluia! 
Live in me and let me live in you, says the Lord; 

My branches bear much fruit.

Alleluia!
 
	Alleluia Alleluia,
Rimanete in me e io in voi, dice il Signore, chi rimane in me porta molto frutto.  Alleluia.


GOSPEL John 15:1-8
All who live in me, and I in them, bear much fruit.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$883.00
                            - Loose Money…………………………………….$226.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$288.00
PLEASE NOTE THAT THOSE WHO ARE ROSTERED ON TO READ OR GIVE COMMUNION AT MASS ARE KINDLY ASKED, IF POSSIBLE, TO ARRIVE 10 MINUTES BEFORE MASS STARTS

LECTORS - THIS WEEK   03/05/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) –  MALTESE MASS (Selected)
MALTESE MASS (Selected)
9.00am (SUN) – 
 Giovanna Calvi & R Fato
M Piscioneri, D Biasibetti & P Leggiero
10.30am (SUN) – G Canavan & Sr T Fitzsimmons
S Dakin, T Nguyen & D Herbert
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  10/05/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  E Krygger & G Canavan
N Ziino & R Iuele
9.00am (SUN) –  R Pino & L Cavedon 
F Pascuzzi, G Tempone & P Sparano
10.30am (SUN) – Sr Estelita & N Raveche            
J Iaria, L DeMarco & S Miano
MONEY COUNTERS       04 /05/2015           D Herbert & S Dakin
                                               11/05/2015           J & J Kearney, E & K Bartlett, C McMahon & S Dakin
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED   
Peter CHOWNE (St. Joseph The Worker School Principal), 
Lucia MODICA, Giovanni LOCASTRO, Eucharist SULTANA, Norman CLARKE
ANNIVERSARIES   
Fortunato MERCURI, Felice & Giuseppe TARANTO, Dom & Maria GIANARELLI, 

Agata & Francesco DE RANGO, Luigi, Lena & Agata MONARCA, Linda FELICIANO, 

Maria ALDUCI, Angelina VILLELLA, Giuseppe MOTTA, Bartolo & Bob PALAMARA, 

Giuseppa ITALIA-GARRO, Giovanni & Luigia VALMORBIDA,Antonio & Irene TALIANA
ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
_______________________________________NORTH RESERVOIR _________________________________________

                                                   79 Wilson Boulevard, North Reservoir 3073

                                 Parish House/Office   Tel: 9460 3013   Fax: 9460 8832    Mb: 0431 643 674 
Email: Parish@stjosephtheworker.org.au
                                                       www.stjosephtheworker.org.au


                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am – English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
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    Maltese Mass  
  
  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
  Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
   5th Sunday of Easter,  Year B                                                                   3   May  2015                                                            
	Mr Peter Chowne 
(Our School Principal)

 

With great sadness we announce the death of Peter Chowne our School Principal which happened on Tuesday 28th April 2015 at 1.00pm in the Warringal Hospital, Heidelberg.  After a few months battling with bone cancer, Peter died peacefully with all his family around him. Peter has been involved in the Catholic Education as Teacher and Principal for over 35 years. He became a School Principal in 1990. In the past Peter was principal of St Stephen’s School, East Reservoir and St Joseph’s [image: image2.jpg]


School West Brunswick. In 2006 he was appointed principal of our St Joseph the Worker School, North Reservoir, by the then Parish Priest Fr Max Vodola.  For nearly ten years Peter has been a great leader in our School and great friend to all. Peter will be deeply missed by the School Teachers and Staff, children and parents. He will also be very much missed by the whole community in our parish. Peter was very kind with all people helping and dealing nicely with the parish groups and associations who use regularly the parish facilities such as: the Italian Pensioners, the Acquaro Club and the Stella Maris Association. During his time as our School Principal Peter conducted the work of the two new great buildings of the school: The School Hall completed in 2008 and the Library and classrooms near the library completed in 2010.  Peter worked hard to make sure that the school building and its facilities and grounds would be a great place where children can receive all the possible opportunities of our times to learn and grow as good citizens and good Christians.  

In his profile on the Website Peter said: “I enjoy working in Primary Education because I believe that the primary years are important in developing basic skills and attitudes … As we believe that it is necessary to develop the whole person it is also important that we have a solid spiritual development through Religious Education program and build interpersonal relationships through our Social Skill program”. We feel very sad that Peter Chowne died and has gone from this world at the young age of 57 years, we will certainly miss him. We offer our prayers and condolences to his wife Anne, his children Daniel and Emily and all family.  Peter was a very respectful man, committed and very much dedicated to the school, he loved the school and was very proud of it. Peter was a great leader and good friend. Peter lived out well St. Joseph the Worker’s motto: “Let us work together”. The school under Peter’s guidance adopted the saying “Make Jesus Real”.  Peter himself made Jesus Real through his faith, prayers, and by always seeking to help others, by making sure that our students grow to love Jesus Christ and to live more and more like Jesus who will now welcome him to be in the community of the saints. 
Good bye Peter.   Good bye great friend.    Rest in Peace.



SOLENNE CELEBRAZIONE  DI NOSTRA SIGNORA DI FATIMA
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DOMENICA  17 MAGGIO 2015  Nella chiesa di San Giuseppe Lavoratore

79 Wilson Blvd  North Reservoir
3.00pm - Santa Messa cantata, 

Celebrata da Padre Delmar Silva,  Padre Emanuele Bonello PP & Fr Joseph Yu PE
Segue processione con la statua  e recita del Santo Rosario sui piazzali della chiesa.  Fiaccolata con Inni e Preghiere.  Ritorno in chiesa per la Benedizione  Eucaristica.

La celebrazione sara’ accompagnata dal musicista Raffaele Rossi.    Segue un  rinfresco!

Per informazione: Renato – 9460 4597  Gina – 9462 1641   Paola – 9460 7990

BAPTISMS
Congratulations to Rafael Ferrara child of Max and Giselle, and Oscar Phillips child of Martin and Erin who will be baptised this weekend.  We welcome them into our parish community and assure the families of our prayerful best wishes on this happy occasion.

WEDDING 

Congratulations to Jason Mizzi and Amanda Dent who were married on Friday.  We ask God’s blessing on them and their family on this special occasion.

CUPPA
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 This weekend after the 10.30am Mass there will be a Cuppa in the Narthex.  Please stop and

 enjoy the hospitality of the parish.
FUNERALS
Rosary for Peter Chowne will be recited on Monday 4 May at 7.00pm.  Funeral Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday 5 May at 11.30am.

Rosary for Lucia Modica will be recited on Wednesday 6 May at 10.00am followed by Funerals Mass.
ITALIAN COMMITTEE

Martedi 5 Maggio ore 9.00am in cappella riunione dei membri del comitato per preparare la Festa di nostra Signore di Fatima.  Vi aspettiamo puntuali.  Segue Santa Messa ore 10.00am.

EUCHARIST COMMITMENT MASS

Next Saturday at the 6.00pm Mass, the children of our parish preparing for first Eucharist will be presented to the parish community. 

MARIAN MISSION - MADONNA DELLE LACRIME – OUR LADY OF TEARS
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Saturday 30 May 2015 Multicultural English Mass

Carmelite Monastery Kew – 94 Stevenson Street, Kew 

Programe:

1.30pm 
DVD History of Our Lady of Tears

2.00pm
Adoration, Confessions, rosary & Divine Mercy Chaplet
3.00pm
Holy Mass
4.00pm
Procession & Refreshment

Enquiries:  Tina Forte – 9460 2682

SILVER JUBILEE OF OUR ST JOSEPH THE WORKER CHURCH BUILDING NORTH RESERVOIR
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                              “ST. JOSPEH THE WORKER CHURCH
NORTH RESERVOIR
THIS CHURCH BUILDING
WAS OFFICIALLY OPENED AND BLESSED BY
MOST REV T.F. LITTLE D.D. K.B.E.
ARCHBISHOP OF MELBOURNE
TUESDAY 1ST MAY 1990 REV JOSEPH YU PARSH PRIEST
ARCHITECT FRANK SINOPOLI & ASSOC. BUILDER SIMONET PTY. LTD.
[image: image7.png]



THIS CHURCH IS A FITTING TRIBUTE TO THE
GREATER GLORY OF GOD
BY THE DEDICATED WORK AND GENEROUS COMMITMENT
OF VARIOUS COMMUNITIESAND PARISHIONERS OF
ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER N. RESERVOIR
OVER THE LAST TWENTY YEARS
“MAY GOD BLESS THE WORK OF OUR HANDS,”
FEAST OF ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER     
1990.
 
These are the words written on the two plaques in the Narthex near the small chapel which were made on the day of the official opening of our St. Joseph the Worker Church building, which was blessed by Archbishop Frank Little on TUESDAY 1st May 1990 feast of St. Joseph the Worker (25 YEARS AGO). Once again Thank you to Father Yu for being a great leader and thank you to all those who worked and contributed towards the Church as it is very nicely expressed on the Plaque. We will celebrate the 25th anniversary of our Church building with a special prayer and church blessing during the Sunday masses this weekend. 
MESE DI MAGGIO

Devozione alla Madonna con la recita del S. Rosario nelle famiglie della Parrocchia e il Pellegrinaggio con la Statua.  Incoraggiamo ad aprire le porte alla Vergine Santa e con amici e vicini riuniti nella bella preghiera chiediamo la benedizione materna su tutti i suoi figli.  Prenotare l’incontro potete chiedere ai membri del comitato. 
FESTA DELLA MADONNA DI POMPEI

Questa Domenica 3 Maggio 2015

Nella Chiesa di San Raffaele, 17 Hardy St, West Preston

Programma:

1.30pm: 
Inizio Banda Bellini

2.00pm:
La Santa Messa celebrate da Padre Raimondo Bugeja con il coro di Sant’Antonio

Poi la processione passera per le strade intorno alla Chiesa.

L’immagine della Madonna in processione sara accompaganata dalla Banda Bellini.

Rientro in Chiesa per la Benedizione con il Santissimo Sacramento.

Poi nella sala parrocchiale segue un concerto sinfonico dalla Banda Bellini, con un rinfresco da conclusione a questa festa meravigliosa.

